BRADWAY ACTION GROUP

Committee Meeting Monday 8 March 2004 at 7.30PM in 22 OxClose Avenue
Minutes

1) The following committee members were present;

a) Mrs. Dorothy Astle (Chairman), Mrs. Ruth Darrall, Mrs. Alysoun Dungworth, Mr. Stephen George, Mr. Alan Kewley, Mr. Graham King, Mr. John Pritchett (Sec), Mr. Tony Smith, Mr. Peter Stubbs, Mrs. Fiona Vallely 
b) Apologies received from;
Mr. David Wrottesley, Mrs. Gill Wainman.
2) Acceptance of previous minutes for meeting on 12h January 2004.

a) The minutes were accepted without opposition.

3) Matters arising.

a) Planning Applications.
Regular checks are now carried by members of the committee, regarding outstanding planning applications.  There are no pending applications of concern; the application at 211 Twentywell Lane has been delayed.  Mr Kewley raised his concern regarding alterations being made to a local property, however the committee felt that alterations to domestic property that do not alter the type of use are outside the scope of the committee.

b) Footpaths.
Many claims for Right-of-Way status for the footpaths around MoreView Golf Range and the Bradway Hotel have been received following the open meeting.  These have been submitted to the Right of Way Warden to pursue the matter.  Mr Smith raised the issue of the poor surfacing to the established path south of the golf range and that the poor type of gate was not preventing motor cycles using the fields.
Action Mr T Smith would contact the warden and liaise with Beauchief environmental group.

c) Dog waste bins.
Following the open meeting, Sheffield Environmental Services (SES) has agreed to position additional dog waste bins in the area.  Mrs Astle has contacted the department and asked that bins be positioned by the exits to the recreation ground and at the top of Beauchief Lane.  These bins will be positioned as soon as possible.  Mr George asked if any action was to be taken regarding the dog fouling on the footpath adjacent to Sir Harold Jackson School as had been offered by SES.
Action: Mrs Astle to check the status of these projects with SES.
d) Sir Harold Jackson School playing fields.
Mr Pritchett asked for clarification regarding the use of the playing fields at Sir Harold Jackson School as conflicting information had been received.
Action: Secretary to write to Chair of Sir Harold Jackson School Governors, to request clarification.

e) Traffic and Highways.
Mr Kewley raised the issue of problems encountered when students to Sir Harold Jackson School are brought to school by car.

i) Walking Bus.
Mrs Darrell had researched the issue of organising a walking bus for Sir Harold Jackson School.  It was generally felt that the conditions imposed precluded its implantation in Bradway.

ii) Mr Kewley and Mr Stubbs have contacted StreetForce regarding various issues in Bradway.  Mr Kewley was concerned that budget restriction prevented many of the work requests being actioned.  In general, though, BAG had experienced significant support from StreetForce with many requests being carried out as soon as practicable. Mrs Astle as chairman had contacted StreetForce to thank them for their assistance.  It was suggested that BAG management committee should coordinate these issues to limit any potential confusion.

iii) HGVs.
The proposed weight limit at Holmesfield was under consultation, which may reduce the problem of HGVs in Bradway.  However, implementation may be delayed due to funding limitations.

iv) Twentywell Lane – Bradway Road Junction.
Work appears to be progressing well, though this has extended beyond the original proposed end date.  Concern was expressed regarding some apparent problems.  Mrs Astle reported that the Highways Safety Officer had assured her that any defects will be rectified on completion.  Members discussed the issue of parking close to Twentywell Shops, it was agreed that it would be most practical to review this on completion of the roadwork.  It was confirmed that bollards will be erected to prevent delivery lorries parking on the pavement.

4) Correspondence.
Mrs Astle reported that she had received various correspondences regarding the seat to be positioned at the top of Twentywell Lane.  This position had been determined in consultation with the local council.  Mr Smith expressed his concerns regarding wayside seats as he had experienced problems with activities around a local bus stop.  The concerns regarding anti-social behaviour were discussed at length.  The committee agreed however, that BAG’s aim was to improve facilities and the local environment, and that in the balance; such local enhancement facilities will benefit the area significantly.  The committee also welcomed the news that other organisations had arranged for other public seats to be positioned in the area.
Action: Secretary to reply to correspondence giving details of appropriate department responsible for Wayside seats.

Mrs Astle asked that all e-mails and letters should be collected for future reference, and that communications on behalf of BAG should reflect the views of the entire committee and not be aggressive or offensive.  This was agreed by all committee members.

5) Expenses.
Various committee members had incurred significant cost over the previous 6 months.  Mrs Astle had itemised her phone calls and postal expenses.  In line with procedures in other organisations Mr Smith proposed that The Chairman receive an allowance of £20 a quarter to cover routine expenses.  This was seconded by Mrs Dungworth.  There were no objections.  Mrs Astle asked that all members of the committee think about fund raising activities prior to the next meeting.

6) Neighbourhood Watch.
Mr George reported on a meeting he had with Sgt. Dean Hill of South Yorkshire police regarding neighbourhood watch.  The hope is that this can be reinstated throughout Bradway as it had lapsed in certain areas.  Mr George had agreed to be a Street Coordinator for the St Quentin Area with assistance from Mr Pritchett and Mr Kewley.  It was agreed that this issue should be pursued and would be a useful topic at the next open meeting.
Action: Mr George to contact South Yorkshire Police to investigate opportunities.
7) Spring Clean.
Mrs Astle suggested that another litter picking activity should be organised, after the success of the clean up in August.  This was agreed and anyone interested should meet by Sir Harold Jackson School on 17th April 2004 at 10.00.
Mrs Astle will also investigate the possibility of Onyx collecting outsize refuse from local homes as had happened in 1999.

8) Date and time of next meeting.
Committee, Mon 19th April at 7:30PM in 22 OxClose Ave.

9) The meeting closed at 9:30 PM.
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